



 Wiggenhall St Mary Magdalen Parish Council
Minutes of an Ordinary Meeting of the above named Parish Council held on 9th October
Present  
Cllrs: J Anderson, R Chitty, D Coles, S Crumpler,  B Dent, P Hollox, J Morton, P Smith (Chairman), G Spicer

Clerk – S Goodwin                                                               6 members of the public, Cllr Long (CC)
Cllr Dent checked the accounts before the meeting started.
84/14 
Accept apologies for absence 

None
85/14 
Minutes of meetings held on 11 September
Having been circulated previously, it was proposed and accepted that the minutes be agreed
86/14  
Declarations of interest on agenda items.
None
87/14 
Public Speaking
Matter raised was the allotments 
88/14 
Matters arising 
None
89/14 
Correspondence  received – for information only

a
Environment Agency have raised awareness of Flood Alert for Wiggenhalls by sending 600 letters
b
PCSO Johnson gave information regarding notices issued to 2 motorbike riders using river bank and  urged parishioners to call 101 at the time if motorbikes are heard or seen using the river bank
90/14 
Highways – 

a
Watlington PC has no objection to the trod in principle and the clerk is carrying out an internal financial review with a view to contributing to the cost of the trod.  NCC Parish Partnership has sent a letter inviting bids.  Clerk and Cllr Anderson had reviewed Magdalen PC accounts and it was confirmed that there were sufficient funds to contribute £9000 to the cost of the trod.  It was agreed that clerk should apply for funding from Parish Partnership
b
Vine Hill dip has been cured and the dips in Stow Road are programmed for work when funding is available
c
Vehicle Activated Sign is now installed in Church Road but is not yet working
91/14 
Speedwatch
No checks have been done in the past month but will hopefully take place in the coming month
92/14 
Allotments 

a
Clerk is still awaiting response from National Society of Allotment and Leisure Gardeners( NSALG).  National Planning Case Unit (NPCU) have contacted them giving a months notice for them to respond after which it will be assumed that they have no opinion on the matter.  Questions were received from tenants present at the meeting concerning future use of the land and it was explained that the PC has a duty to use PC assets for the good of the village and that PC will be seeking most beneficial use of the land following granting of change of use.  Nothing definite is known at the moment.  Pricing for possible roadway repair materials had been supplied by T Day.  PC had agreed in September 2013 that no further repairs by tenants is to be permitted.  Size of vehicles accessing allotments was also restricted in order to maintain condition of roadways.  Clerk had written to all allotment tenants informing them of the decisions.  
b
Agreed that no termination  notice is to be issued to tenants for agreement to end December 2015.




Prop. – Cllr Coles
2nd – Cllr Dent
93/14 
Parish Plan Update
Draft plan has been printed and is being proof read.  Full printing is expected to happen very shortly and results can then be distributed
94/14  
Community Emergency Plan – confirmed that revision of plan can now take place by Cllrs Spicer and Coles.  Templates have been obtained and can be used as a base for Magdalen Plan
95/14  
Date of December 2014 meeting

It was agreed that School could be used for PC meeting with advance warning being given to the public as to change of venue
96/14 
Planning 

No applications received

97/14 
Finance – 
a
Accepted accounts to October 1st

b
Agreed cheques to be signed and payments made

98/14 
Councillors concerns and agenda items for next meeting –information only 
Speedwatch, emergency plan, allotments  to be on next agenda
99/14 
Public speaking
Footpaths adjacent to allotments reported as being ploughed up.  Footpath from Burnt Lane to Fen Road in poor condition


100/14  
Confirm date of next meeting – 13 November
Chairman ………………………………………………….   

Date …………………………………..

